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REGULAR MEETING

MAY 14, 2013
The Board of Trustees held the Regular Meeting of May 14, 2013 at the Village Municipal Building, 167 North Main Street, Liberty New York.

Mayor Daniel J. Ratner Sr. opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

PRESENT:
Mayor Daniel J. Ratner Sr., Trustee Joan Stoddard, Trustee Corinne McGuire and Trustee Ronald Stabak. Also Present: Gary Silver, Attorney for the Village, Judy Zurawski, Clerk/Treasurer and Angela Giacalone, Deputy Treasurer
ABSENT:
 Trustee Luis Alvarez
ALSO        Police Chief Scott Kinne,             

PRESENT: 
APPROVALMotion by Trustee            , seconded by Trustee       and  
OF 
        unanimously carried approving the following minutes:

MINUTES:





REGULAR MEETING – APRIL 23, 2013

CORRES-   Mayor Ratner said the Village has received and sent the following        

PONDENCE: correspondence and it is available for review in the Clerk’s Office:



INCOMING

· NYMIR Update – General Liability
· TOL Assossor’s Office Re: Various Assessment Cabhges

PUBLIC
Mayor Ratner opened the meeting to comments from the Public. 

COMMENTS:

Henrich Strauch – Liberty CDC
TABLED     CONSIDER PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #2-2013 – ANNEXATION OF IDEAL 
BUSINESS: SNACKS
                   Attorney Silver said he extended the time to adopt the local law until June. 
This item will remain tabled until a resolution can be made to the issues that are being addressed. 
                   

CONSIDER REQUEST FROM SUREWAY TAXI – TAXI ORDINANCE 
Attorney Silver said he will discuss this issue with former Attorney Langdon Chapman and prepare a local law consistent with the request from the Board to change the placard type for the taxi cabs.  
The taxi licenses and hack licenses will expire June 12, 2013 so that the money can be collected in the new fiscal year.

Clerk/Treasurer Zurawski said she would send a letter to the cab companies reminding them to begin the process of renewing their taxi and hack licenses.
CONSIDER PENALTY CREDIT FOR TAX BILL 108-6-8 – GREAT AMERICAN
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Stabak and unanimously carried to decline the request from Great American – Tax Map #108-6-8 for a forgiveness of penalties.  The Board also authorized Mayor Ratner to send a letter to Great American explaining the Boards reasons behind the declination.

A discussion was made about past practices and the fact that when you go into a closing you should know what bills to expect in order to run your business properly. 
CONSIDER WATER/SEWER CREDIT FOR F. BELIDEMAG – 16 UPPER FERNDALE ROAD – WATER/SEWER ACCOUNT #4-9500
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee McGuire and unanimously carried approving the credit of 6,100 gallons on water/sewer account #4-9500 due to a back of sewer in the basement. The credit would be $73.43.    

This credit is contingent on him closing off the drain in the basement and it is a one-time accommodation to him.
Trustee Stabak said he had concerns about this issue as he thought Peter Parks had mentioned it could be the Village’s fault.

Attorney Silver said this would be a matter for Executive Session. 
NEW           CONSIDER ADOPTION OF 2013-2014 BUDGET
BUSINESS: 

RESOL.#    Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee McGuire and 

29-2013:    unanimously carried approving Resolution #29-2013.
 


WHEREAS, the tentative budget for the year 6/1/13 to 5/31/14 has been duly presented to the Board by the Budget Officer and a duly advertised Public Hearing has been held thereon,

RESOLVED, pursuant to Section 5-508 (4) of the Village Law that said tentative budget, as changed, altered and revised, be and hereby is adopted as the budget of the Village of Liberty for the year 6/1/13 – 5/31/14.




GENERAL BUDGET 
-
$3,556,283.00

WATER BUDGET

-
$  965,609.00



SEWER BUDGET

-        $   919,630.00



SANITATION BUDGET
-
$   826,159.00



TAX RATE

-
$21.55  PER THOUSAND




WATER RATE
-
$5.97  –  INSIDE

                                       


$8.00  –  OUTSIDE




SEWER RATE
-
$6.68  –  INSIDE/OUTSIDE




SANITATION RATE
BASED ON CLASS







$252.00 – RESIDENTIAL







$504.00 -  TWO FAMILY







$756.00 – THREE FAMILY







$525.00 – SMALL COMMERCIAL 







                (NO DUMPSTER)







$1260.00 - DUMPSTER


THE MOTION WAS PUT TO VOTE, WHICH RESULTED AS FOLLOWS:




MAYOR RATNER

-     
YES





TRUSTEE STABAK
-     
YES
             

TRUSTEE MCGUIRE      -     
YES            ADOPTED



TRUSTEE ALVAREZ       -     
ABSENT





TRUSTEE STODDARD   -     
YES

Trustee Stoddard said she felt everyone did a very good job with the budget keeping it at a very minimal increase.

CONSIDER SPRING CLEANUP 2013
RESOL.#    Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee McGuire and 

30-2013:      unanimously carried approving Resolution #30-2013.


VILLAGE OF LIBERTY

2013 SPRING CLEAN UP

Monday, May 13th    

Tuesday, May 14th     

Wednesday, May 15th     

Thursday, May 16th            

Friday, May 17th     

Saturday, May 18th
Sunday, May 19th   

VILLAGE RESIDENTS ONLY – NO COMMERCIAL

All items for clean-up must be taken by Village Residents to the Village of Liberty Street Department garage on Elm Street (by M&M Pontiac Buick Cadillac).  No items will be accepted without a permit, which must be obtained at the Village Clerk’s Office.  The permit can be obtained Monday-Friday, 8:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

         METAL WILL BE ACCEPTED.  NO large stumps or rocks.  NO household

garbage. NO batteries.  NO tires.  NO hazardous waste. NO yard debris. No   Fuel Tanks, Oil Drums and Propane Tanks. NO Paint.  NO Electronic Equipment except VCR’s

Village crews will not make pick-ups at individual residences and the Sanitation Department will not take items left out for clean-up.

Monday, May 13th - Friday May 17th  6:30 A.M-2: 30 P.M.                                                                                  

Saturday, May 18th  6:30 A.M.–12:00 P.M.

Sunday, May 19th  8:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.

After the Villages allotment of 31.50 tons is used up, the gates will be closed.

This program is made possible by the Sullivan County Legislature
CONSIDER THE PAVING OF NORTH MAIN STREET
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Stabak and unanimously carried to pave North Main Street along the Soap Box Derby route.

The route will be paved during the first week of May and will cost around $26,000.  Mayor Ratner said he hopes to receive $10,000 from the Gerry Foundation toward the cost of the materials.

CONSIDER BUDGET MODIFICATIONS FOR 2012-13

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee McGuire and unanimously carried approving the following budget modifications for the 2012/2013 Budget Year:
CONSIDER LOCAL LAW FOR SMOKING BAN AT MUNICIPAL BUILDING
Mayor Ratner said he had placed this item on the agenda, as the state law does not cover municipalities.  He said he would like to see a ban on smoking in front of the municipal building and the ash trays removed.  

The Board said there would have to be signage showing where they cannot smoke.

Attorney Silver said he would get a copy of the Sullivan County’s law to see how they did theirs and we can then begin to work on ours.   

CONSIDER WATER/SEWER/EXCAVATION PERMITS
Mayor Ratner said he put this on the agenda so that we would possibly update our Excavation Permit Law as well as update our permits.  He presented the Board with the permit packets that the Village of Monticello uses.  He explained he has given the packets to Ken Hessinger and Peter Parks to review and once they are done we should consider updating our policies.

CONSIDER SANITATION LETTER

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Stabak and unanimously carried approving the following sanitation letter (for the 2013/14 budget) to be sent to business owners during the month of April:
First I would like to start by saying thank you for being a part of our community and supporting the Village with your business.

For the past seven years we have put forth a diligent effort to maintain the same sanitation rates. Unfortunately, due to the current economic climate and an increase of fees incurred from Sullivan County we are left with no rational alternative but to increase our sanitation prices.  The increase will be five (5%) percent across the board for residents and businesses. However, if you are a business that receives two pickups per week you will be charged an additional user fee for the second weekly pickup.

We will also be strictly enforcing the recycling program.  It is the best way for us to keep our prices as low as possible.

Our sanitation law allows for a review of trash and recycling pickups.  If you believe you can reduce trash pickups to once a week, you may request in writing that that we monitor your pickups.  If the sanitation department concurs that once a week pickups are sufficient for you, we will issue a credit on next year’s sanitation bill, pro rata from the date the report is received from the Sanitation Department.  If your volume of trash increases after the initial monitoring, no credit will be issued. 

While we are not happy with this announcement we hope you will continue to be satisfied with our service.

Thank You again for everything you do for the Village.

     

CONSIDER ANNEXATION REQUEST FROM ALBERT BITJEMAN 29-2-35

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee McGuire and unanimously carried to authorize the Village Clerk to effect publication of the legal notice as required by law for the Joint Public Hearing with the Town of Liberty for the application process of the annexation request from Albert Bitjeman – Tax Map #29-2-35.  

The Public Hearing is set for Monday, June 3, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. at the Town Government Center 120 North Main Street, Liberty, NY. 
PUBLIC       Mayor Ratner opened the meeting to comments from the Public.   

COMMENT:       

                   William Cogswell (Swan Lake Road) discussed the following issues:

· Commented on the proposed smoking ban
· Discussed the proposed excavation permits and asked if they pertain to private property?
Mayor Ratner said they would also pertain to private property.

· Discussed the issue on Upper Ferndale Road, stating the sewer main is low and gets gravel in it from the neighbors.

· Discussed the drainage on Liberty Street and how it will affect the new paving on North Main Street.

Police Chief Scott Kinne informed the Board that they had a situation at the school where a sixteen year old was arrested for bringing a hand gun to school.  He said he was pleased with the way his Department handled the situation and having a School Resource Officer in the school that day was the reason that everything went so well.

Police Chief Kinne also informed the Board that Detective D’Agata did a Presentation to the Sullivan County Foster Grandparents on two different topics, Emergency Preparedness and Elderly Scams, which was well attended. 

Police Chief Kinne said that on April 30th Prevention First will be doing a presentation at the school on underage drinking.  He said it will be set up like a Town Hall Meeting.
Police Chief Kinne discussed the FOIL requests that his department received and said that he has discussed the matter with Clerk/Treasurer Zurawski and going forward all FOIL requests will pass through her office and she will collect the money.

Police Chief Kinne asked the Board to consider letting him move forward with the lease purchase of the new SUV for the Police Station (for the 2013/14 budget year) by starting the lease process.  He said there is only a limited number of Police Vehicles available and he wants to make sure he secures a white one.
The Board told him to move forward.

Town Supervisor Barbuti commented on the agenda item regarding the sewage problem on Upper Ferndale Road.
TRUSTEE    Mayor Ratner opened the meeting to comments from the Board. 

 REPORTS:

Trustee Stabak thanked the Public for attending the meeting and said he 

hopes to have more people attend in the future.

Trustee Stabak discussed the Village’s website, which has been updated with the new Board as well as minutes, upcoming events and press releases. 
Trustee Stoddard apologized for missing the swearing in ceremony.
Trustee Stoddard discussed Village taxes and the rules that go along with tax foreclosures.
Attorney Silver said he would speak with County Treasurer Ira Cohen and get everything clarified.

Trustee McGuire said she wanted to make sure that there is a Skate Park display at the Soap Box derby.       

Mayor Ratner thanked Attorney Silver for all the help he has given him already.
EXECUTIVE Motion by Trustee Stabak, seconded by Trustee Stoddard and 
SESSION:   unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:10 p.m. to discuss 
                   contract negotiations and to receive Attorney-Client advice.


Motion by Trustee McGuire, seconded by Trustee Stabak and unanimously 

                   carried to come out of Executive Session at 10:09 p.m.



CONSIDER NEGOTIATION COMMITTEE FOR CSEA CONTRACT 
                  Motion by Trustee McGuire, seconded by Trustee Stabak and unanimously 

carried approving the negotiating committee for the currently expired (expired May 31, 2012) C.S.E.A. contract. The committee will be:

Trustee Ronald Stabak


Trustee Joan Stoddard

ADJOURN:
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee McGuire and

                   unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting.

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 10:11 P.M.




RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,



JUDY ZURAWSKI, CLERK/TREASURER

